
PRESIDENT OF THE GENERAL ASSEMBLY 

20 March 2024 

Excellency, 

I have the honour to transmit herewith a letter dated 18 March 2024 from 

H.E. Mr. Paul Goa Zoumanigui, Permanent Representative of the Republic of Guinea and 

H.E. Ms. Sanita Pavluta-Deslandes, Permanent Representative of the Republic of Latvia, co- 

facilitators of the intergovernmental process to review the arrangements contained in General 

Assembly resolutions 75/290 A and 75/290 B and their annexes on the strengthening of the 

Economic and Social Council and the review of the High-level Political Forum on sustainable 

development. 

The co-facilitators hereby circulate the zero draft of the resolutions to be presented during 

next informal consultations on Thursday, 28 March 2024 at 10 a.m. in Conference Room 4. 

Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of my highest consideration. - 

Dennis Francis 

All Permanent Representatives and 

Permanent Observers to the United Nations 

New York


